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Minutes of the IEEE 802.11s Task Group teleconference 
Teleconference time: 2010-10-14T16:00+02:00 (2010-10-14, 10 am ET)
Attendees present:

· Dee Denteneer

· Michael Bahr

· Stephen McCann

· Kazuyuki Sakoda

· Guido R. Hiertz

The Chairman Dee Denteneer (Philips) calls the meeting to order at 2010-10-14T16:08+02:00. The Chairman reminds all present to state their name and affiliation before they speak.
The Chairman calls for potential essential patents. No one responds to the call (2010-10-14T16:10+02:00) and no claims are brought forward.

The Chairman discusses the agenda of this call. Since no other topics are brought forward to the agenda the teleconference’s agenda is unanimously approved.

First item on the agenda is the discussion of the emergency services bit. Stephen McCann reports about his findings. The Chairman reminds the group that he sent out Stephen’s e-mail that addresses the emergency service bit to the IEEE 802.11s e-mail reflector. In 802.11u, the ESR bit indicates that emergency services are reachable. However, in .11s this bit is used to indicate that a mesh STA is capable to provide emergency services. This is indicates a capability. In some other sections of the IEEE 802.11s draft there is text stating that the bit also means that emergency services are requested. Therefore, the ESR is used for indication of a capability but it is also used to indicate that emergency services are needed immediately.

Stephen proposes two different ideas to solve this problem:

1. A text amendment is needed. The additional text should clearly state that the ESR bit is being used in two different ways.

2. Stephen reminds the group that in IEEE 802.11u there is an interworking element. IEEE 802.11s could reuse bit 5 to indicate an emergency call. Bit 6 could be used to indicate that emergency services are reachable.

A discussion follows Stephen’s speech. Kazuyuki supports to rely on two separate bits since it is a better way to indicate the need for help. Guido supports Kazuyuki’s opinion. Michael has no favorite. The Chairman supports the idea of having two separate bits too.
Unfortunately, René Purnadi – a colleague of Stephen – will no longer be available to contribute to the 802.11s group. Stephen will provide sponsor ballot comments and an according resolution text.

Next item on the agenda is the current status of the draft. Neither the Chairman nor the Technical Editor received any updates on the IEEE 802.11s document from IEEE staff. Currently there is not much to say about the document. No dates can be confirmed by IEEE staff.

The last item on the agenda is the discussion of the IEEE 802.11s ad hoc meeting in Munich. So far five people have shown interest to join the ad hoc meeting. The Chairman reminds everyone to announce if they plan to attend.
No other itmes for discussion were brought forward.

The Chairman adjournes the teleconference at 2010-10-14T16:31+02:00.
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